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6th October 2020
Dear Parents/Carers, 
Thank you for your support by keeping pupils in Year 9 and Year 10 at home to help us to manage our Academy safely.  The decision to ask Year 9 and Year 10 to work at home was due to significant staffing issues we are facing due to self-isolation and illness. 
Further to the text message yesterday, I can report that over the weekend we have had a further two confirmed cases of COVID 19 at the Academy.  Students and staff that need to self-isolate as a consequence of a close contact with these people have already been informed.  You will be glad to know that there were very few student contacts. 
To allow us to bring Year 9 and Year 10 back in to the Academy on Wednesday 7th October, we need to introduce staggered start and finish times for particular classes.  Parents will be contacted if this affects your child; we will also be informing the children in school. By introducing these staggered times, we will be able to have all year groups back in on Wednesday 7th October. 
If you do not receive a message your child must attend the academy as normal.   We are not asking year groups to stay at home but instead are delaying the start of the day for individual classes. This will be in place for at least the next two weeks. 
Free School Meals
If your child is entitled to a free school meal you will need to follow the instructions on the text message sent home. Students will be able to collect a packed lunch at an agreed time. Children who are self-isolating must not attend school.

This decision has not been taken lightly and is vital in our effort to help keep our children and staff safe at the Academy.  Work is being uploaded on to Classcharts and Teams.   Please encourage your child to log in daily and complete the work that is set. 

Thank you for your continued support in these challenging times.

Yours sincerely
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Kevin Maddocks

Headteacher
